
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Nauti Hawg, Diamond Bluff, WI 

February 17, 2020 

 

Members Present: Mark Kinneman, Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Gary Huppert, Steve Watts, 

Paul & Leah Frandsen, Mark Blodgett, Kyle Vennblom, Dave Oswald, Mark Schoeder, Mike 

Schoeder, Chad Schoeder, Pat Bayer, Rod Furlong, Dan Braun, Scott Korfage, David Deiss, 

Randy Bayer, Dick Nelson, Stan Remmire, Troy Kemmerer, William Shaw    Guests - Janet 

Huppert, Jeremy Brookshaw, Nathan Holt and Krystle Holt 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Board Member Sheldon Huppert.  

 

Secretary’s Report was read by Sheldon Huppert. Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report by 

Tina Huppert, second by Steve Watts. Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by 

Sheldon Huppert, second by Mark Blodgett. Motion passed.  

 

Old Business: 

 

Sheldon Huppert was planning to attend the Maiden Rock Township meeting that was 

rescheduled for 2/19/20 to give a short presentation and answer questions.  He will also be 

attending the County Board meeting on 2/25/20 for the second reading of our current request of 

County Road routes.  Sheldon and Mark Kinneman also attended the Oak Grove Planning 

Commission meeting on 1/13/20 to hand out information and answer questions.  They approved 

the request of opening township roads and forwarded it on to the Oak Grove Township Board 

which meets 2/17/20.  Members in attendance of the ATV meeting were encouraged to attend the 

Oak Grove meeting since it was right after and in close proximity.     

 

Due to the lack of a quorum of the Board, action to pay for additional signs for routes was tabled 

until the next meeting.   

 

There was no update on the tractor pull. 

 

New Business: 

 

Since there were a number of new members in attendance everyone introduced themselves.  

 

Krystle Holt and Mark Kinneman talked about the need for a Club Facebook page as an 

additional means of communication.  Mark said the majority of the 16 new members in 

attendance at this meeting were due to his Facebook post regarding the meeting.  Krystle will set 

up a page and bring a laptop to the next meeting to show it to the Club.   

 

Due to the lack of a quorum of the Board, action on the cost of membership dues was tabled until 

the next meeting.   

 



 

Member Comments:  

 

Mike Schoeder asked about an ATV route to The Bluff’s.  Sheldon said they are working on 

coming up with a way to cross Highway 63.  Jeremy Brookshaw talked about the difference 

between where ATV’s can go and snowmobiles can go legally.   

 

Jared and Sarah Erlandson of Clyde’s gave the Club a $100 donation from the proceeds from a 

Poker Run that was recently held.  Some of the members suggested that the ATV Club should 

sponsor a Poker Run and Meat Raffle to raise money for the club.  Legal issues will have to be 

looked in to for this  but everyone thought it would be a good fund raiser.   

  

The next meeting will be Monday, March 16, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. at the Spillway in Spring Valley.   

Motion by Gary Huppert, second by Tina Huppert, to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 p.m. Motion 

passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Sheldon Huppert 

Acting Secretary 


